July 2009 Health Deductions for Terminating/Retiring Employees

For employees retiring/terminating with an effective date of 7/1/09, their active health coverage will terminate 7/31/09. July 2009 is a three pay-period month.  All health insurance deductions must be made for both employee and state shares for the coverage month. In most cases employees will not have a check calculated for check date 7/31/09 and a manual override spreadsheet for medical, dental, and prescription coverage will need to be submitted for check date 7/2/09 to add the additional state and employee share amounts due. Do not include any deductions for Basic (Plan Type 20), Extended Basic (Plan Type 20), or Supplemental Group Life Insurance (Plan Type 21). (Information regarding the processing of life insurance deductions for 7/1/09 terminations is covered in the job aid called Group Life Insurance Deductions for July 1, 2009 Retirees.)
The following attached documents will assist you in processing the manual overrides:

     - "2009-2010 Bi-Weekly Rates" spreadsheet. This is a simple chart that shows only the bi-weekly medical, dental, and prescription deduction rates for employee and state shares. Find this at http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/user/hrjobaids/ben/fy10_bwkly_rts.xls 
     - "Sample Manual Override"  spreadsheet. You can use this document as a template for all 7/1/09 retirees/terminations. When completing the override, be sure to update the Benefit Plan codes and Deduction codes to reflect any changes the employee has made during the 2009-2010 Open Enrollment period for coverage effective 7/1/09. Find this at http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/user/hrjobaids/ben/sampl_mnl_ovrrd.xls 
     - "Fair Market Value 2009-10" spreadsheet lists all of the Fair Market Value costs for 2009-2010. These rates apply to Non-Qualified Adult Children, Domestic Partners, Civil Unions, and Same Sex Marriages. Find this at http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/user/hrjobaids/ben/fmv_2010.xls 
     - "Monthly and Biweekly Rates for Carrier Billing and Payment Purposes 2009-10" spreadsheet is the full rate sheet for all coverage classes and plan types for coverage effective 7/1/09 - 6/30/10. Find this at http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/user/hrjobaids/ben/full_rates_2010.xls 
Note:  7/1/09 terminations must not be entered in Job Data prior to the calculation of the employee's final check.  Do not process any termination/retirement events in On-Demand prior to July 23, 2009.  Refer to the Core-CT HR Job Aid "Checklist for Terminating an Employee" located on the Core-CT website, available by using the following link:  http://www.core-ct.state.ct.us/user/hrjobaids/hr/chklst_fr_trmntng_emplye.doc
All health insurance manual overrides must be submitted to the Central Benefits Unit no later than June 23, 2009 for entry into the employee's paycheck for pay period ending 6/18/09 for check date 7/2/09. Manual overrides can be submitted to:  osc.benefitcorrections@po.state.ct.us
If you have any questions, or need any assistance in processing the manual overrides for the 7/1/09 terminations/retirements contact the Central Benefits Unit at (860) 702-3535. 

